PARISH OF GROUVILLE

An Assembly of the Principles & Electors of the Parish held at Grouville Parish Hall on
Thursday 215 April 2022 at 7.27pm

1. To receive and if deemed advisable approve the Minutes of the Parish Assembly held on the 2
December 2021 and 24" February 2022

2. To elect one Vingtenier for Vingtaine De La Rue

3. To elect one Officier Du Connétable for Vingtaine De Longueville for a 3 year term of office
expiring June 2025

In the Chair: Connétable John Le Maistre presided over an Assembly of approximately 80 people.
Apologies: M Labey, A Le Gal

The Connétable read the convening notice.

In the absence of a Parish Secretary Sarah Le Maistre took the minutes of the meeting.

1. The minutes of the Parish Assembly dated 2" December 2021 and 24" February 2022 were
agreed. The minutes were proposed by Deputy Carolyn Labey and seconded by Tracy Laurent.
The Connétable duly signed the minutes.

2. Robert Hurley was proposed as Vingtenier by Centenier John O’Brien, seconder Tracy Laurent.
Robert is on his second term as an Honorary Officer and is always helpful, carries out his duties
diligently and will make an excellent Vingtenier.

Akim-Maria Ellah was proposed as Vingtenier by Vingtenier Drew Livingston, seconder Wendy
Lange-Smith. Drew Livingston said it is wonderful to see an election for Vingtenier. Akim Ellah
works with many of the community organisations in the Parish and is very supportive of the
Honorary Police. Wendy Lange-Smith advised that Akim has been encouraged by his family to
stand for the position, he comes from a multi-cultural background which is a huge benefit and
brings diversity to the Honorary Police. Akim is now ready to take on the responsibilities of the
position of Vingtenier.




The Connétable asked if there were any other nominations — There were none.
A secret ballot was held.

Before the result was given the Connétable expressed his pleasure in an election for the position
being held and hopes the comradery amongst the Honorary Police continues to flourish.

The result is as follows: 64 votes were cast

Akim-Maria Ellah - 37 votes

Robert Hurley - 27 votes

The Connétable declared Akim-Maris Ellah as Vingtenier for Vingtaine De La Rue.

Officier Du Connétable for Vingtaine De Longueville, Harry Meacham proposed by Vingtenier
Drew Livingston, seconded by Centenier Tessa Daniel. Harry is a previous Ambassador of
Grouville and has helped with the Grouville Battle of Flowers. As there were no other
nominations the Connétable declared Harry Meacham as Constables Officer for the Vingtaine De

Longueville.
The Connétable advised that a date for the swearing in will be advised in due course.

Meeting closed at 8pm.




